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Hartnell College Vision Statement:  Hartnell College students will be prepared to contribute as leaders to the intellectual, social, cultural, 
and economic vitality of our communities and the world. 
Hartnell College Mission Statement:  Focusing on the education and workforce development needs of communities in the Salinas 
Valley, Hartnell College strengthens communities by providing opportunities for students to reach career and/or academic goals (associate 
degrees, certificates of achievement, transfer to four-year institutions) in an environment committed to student learning, achievement and 
success.  

Student Affairs Council 
                                      Minutes  

March 23, 2023, 3-5pm 
Zoom 

 
MEMBERS  

Name Representing Present Absent 

Romero Jalomo, Co-Chair Administration X  

Tony Anderson, Co-Chair Faculty/Academic Senate Designee X  

Marina Martinez Administration X  

Chelsy Pham Administration  X 

Carla Johnson Administration X  

Louann Raras Classified Manager X  

Fanny Salgado C.S.E.A.  X 

Layheng Ting C.S.E.A. X  

Lluvia Del Rio C.S.E.A.  X 

Vacant L-39   

Jennifer Moorhouse Faculty  X 

Hortencia Jimenez Faculty X  

Samuel Pacheco Faculty X  

Carol Kimbrough Part-time Faculty X  

David Parmley ASHC  X 

Oscar Ramos ASHC  X 

 
Others 

Name Title or Representing Present Absent 

Ariana Rodriguez College Pathways Coordinator X  

Dr. Milena Angelova Director of Institutional Research X  

Gabriela Lopez Interim Director of Equity Programs X  

Mario Flores Director of Basic Needs X  

Shawn Pullum Guest, C.S.E.A. X  
 

CALL TO ORDER & INTRODUCTIONS Romero Jalomo 
Meeting called to order at 3:05 p.m. 
 
 

ACTION ITEMS 
1. Consider Approval of agenda Tony Anderson 

MOTIONED (Kimbrough), Seconded (Jalomo), all approved agenda with no 
revision. 
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2. Consider Approval of February 23, 2023 minutes Romero Jalomo 
MOTIONED (Kimbrough), Seconded (Jalomo), approved minutes as presented. 

 
 
INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/PRESENTATIONS 
 

3. Panther Prep Update      Ariana Rodriguez 
          Carla Johnson 

 Dean Johnson acknowledged the work of the Pathways team, and shared that they 
had to redesign how they do the event. Ms. Rodriguez stated that they have over 
3,000 students who completed applications. She acknowledged the hard work of 
Ms. Alejandra Carrillo and the IT Department. Counselors will create an abbreviated 
education plan to review with the students on the day of Panther Prep. Ms. 
Rodriguez stated that they will circle back with IT regarding tokens for new 
students. She also shared a draft of the poster, which will have a QR code added 
before finalized. The event will be held at all locations: Castroville Education Center 
(4/27/23), King City Education Center (4/28/23), Soledad Education Center 
(4/28/23), and Main Campus (4/29/23). Students and families who attend will 
receive swag. 

 
Dr. Jalomo advised that he will reach out to administrators to sign up to volunteer 
and ask their staff as well. Dean Johnson stated that they only have 35 volunteers, 
and would like more staff and faculty support. Ms. Rodriguez stated that she would 
like all volunteer names solidified by April 5. 

 
 
4. AB1705 Update       Dr. Milena Angelova 

 Dr. Angelova shared her PowerPoint presentation on AB 705. She reviewed the 
following information: 1) Throughput Rates, 2) Equity in Throughput Rates, 3) 
Course Success Rate Comparison, and 4) Course Taking Patterns. Based on the 
data shared by Dr. Angelova, Dr. Jalomo inquired if the first-year students are 
required to take an English and Math class at the same time. Dean Johnson stated 
that counseling faculty initially discussed and agreed to have students take both in 
the same semester. However, based on the data they received, counselors decided 
that it was in the students’ best interest to have them take English in one semester 
and Math in the next semester (or vice versa), but they needed to take each class 
in the first academic year. Dr. Jalomo thanked Dr. Angelova and Dr. Ting for their 
hard work, and stated that their data suggests our AB 705 efforts are effective. He 
added that if anyone has questions about the data, please contact Dr. Angelova. 

 
 

5. Office of Equity Programs Update    Gabriela Lopez 
 Interim Director Lopez shared the exciting work happening in her area, which 

includes MILE, WELI, MiCASA, UMOJA, Salinas Valley Promise, and LBGTQIA. In 
addition to their events, UMOJA is looking for a new faculty coordinator to work 
with Mr. Anderson. Salinas Valley Promise has extended the application deadline to 
April 10th. MiCASA has rebranded itself and will host the UndocuAlly Training on 

https://www.hartnell.edu/governance/councils/sac/docs/ab1705presentation.pdf
https://www.hartnell.edu/governance/councils/sac/docs/officeofequityprogramspresentation.pdf
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April 21. They continue to provided legal services for undocumented students. WELI 
will re-energize and re-boot, and will have a double cohort since they did not have 
a cohort this semester. MILE will also relaunch this year, and will seek volunteers 
for the scholarship review. They will match the award amount to the WELI program 
(from $2,000 to $2,500). LGBTQIA+ Support will have an online summit in April – 
they have 9 staff and 1 student signed up to attend. They are looking forward to a 
dedicated space for their group. Mr. Pullum stated that MILE and WELI might 
consider including non-binary identifying students. 

 
 
6. Basic Needs Update       Mario Flores 

Director Flores shared his PowerPoint presentation, which explained the basic needs 
mission. He shared that Hartnell is currently serving food to approximately 800 
students and community members on a monthly basis. He is also working on a food 
market, snack area, food vouchers, and grocery gift cards for students who have 
gone through the intake process. Housing for students is in progress. A basic needs 
resource webpage is in the works; Director Flores hopes that faculty will include the 
link on their syllabi. A basic needs survey will be live on Canvas this week to obtain 
data on priorities and challenges that our students face. 
 
 

7. SA Division Monthly Report - March     Romero Jalomo 
Dr. Jalomo shared the monthly report with the council. Please review the report to 
be informed on the division updates. Please contact Dr. Jalomo at 
rjalomo@hartnell.edu if you have any questions.  

 
OTHER ITEMS/BRIEF ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 Dean Johnson shared that there is legislation to notify and educate students on the 
dangers of opioid use. She has added a couple of slides of the dangers and 
symptoms, provided by Ms. Raras, into her counseling orientation. Ms. Raras 
advised if anyone is interested in being trained on substance abuse please contact 
her or Dean Johnson. 

 
NEXT MEETING(S) 

 April 27, 2023 
 

ADJOURNMENT Tony Anderson 
MOTIONED (Kimbrough), Seconded (Johnson), unanimously approved. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:35 pm 

mailto:rjalomo@hartnell.edu

